

4th April 2025

Dear Parent/Carer,

Your child has now completed their last full term as a high school student and it feels like a momentous occasion! We would like to congratulate them on their fantastic effort in the February mock exams where because of their hard work we saw a significant movement in their grades, especially in English. We know that with this continued effort, tog ether will see fantastic achievements this summer.

In order to support your child's continued progress, we issued them with their latest revision guide this week which takes them up to the 5th May.

In the lead up to the exams, we are asking you for your support for your child in a different way. In our final assembly before their exams, we would like to give each student a letter from yourselves telling them how proud of them you are and wishing them luck for the exams. If you would like to send a letter to your child, please send them to the school either via email to Mrs Spooner at dspooner@fleggoa.co.uk or printed into the front office by **Monday 28**th **April**. Please don't discuss this with your child as we hope to use this as a surprise to them in the assembly.

Then on Thursday 1st May, we are inviting you in for an information evening, students will have an additional maths and English revision session from 3.15-5.15. Meanwhile, there will be a parent presentation from Mr Guy and Mr Richards regarding the exam series. At 5:15, students and families will join for a BBQ until 6pm. We will send out an invitation form shortly after the holidays so that we can plan for catering.

At this stage of year 11, it would be expected that students are completing a minimum of 1.5-2 hours of revision per day and this is something they should aim to continue with across the Easter holidays. With that in mind, the revision guide has been given to students with specific tasks for them to complete in each subject to support their revision. Each revision task is posted in the Year 11 Teams group so students have access to a fully resourced revision schedule. I have advised students that the most effective way for them to revise in the Easter holidays would be to revise early in the day so that their work is complete and they can then enjoy the rest of the day/evening.

Further support is available to students in the form of the following revision sessions after the holidays:



	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
Lunchtime	English	Art	Biology	Art	Physics
	Language			Maths	
				Foundation	
				Chemistry	
After School	English		History	Maths	
	Literature		Maths	Higher	
	French		(LWO)		
	Art		Science		

I have also copied the links for the recorded masterclasses recorded by the OAT Lead Practitioner Team below.

English	Maths (all sessions are suitable for Foundation <i>and</i> Higher pupils, and for any exam board, unless otherwise stated)		Science	
Masterclass Creative and Descriptive Writing	Using a calculator effectively fx-85GT (the old one!)		Using a calculator effectively fx-85GT CW (the new one!)	
Literature-An Inspector Calls- using 3 quotations to write your essay (Grades 3-5)	Useful problem solving techniques	Explain questions	Extended Response questions	
Language - Question 5/Creative Writing Part 2 (Grades 3-5)	Answering reasoning and 'show your working' questions		Multistep calculations	
<u>Literature-An Inspector Calls-</u> <u>Misogyny (grades 7-9)</u>	Getting started when you don't know what to do (Higher)		<u>Tangents (HT)</u>	
Language -Question 5/Transactional Writing Part 1 (Grades 3-5)	What does the best maths revision look like?		<u>Graph in Science</u>	
Literature- A Christmas Carol			<u>Maths in Science</u>	
Language - Question 5/Transactional Writing Part 2 (Grades 3-5)			Compare questions	
Literature- A Christmas Carol			Calculations in Science	
Language-Reading Section: Analysing Language (Grades 3-5)			Getting started when you don't know what to do (Foundation)	



We are so proud of how our year 11 students have conducted themselves this term and the work that is going into their exams. We hope that they have the opportunity to recharge and do some really effective revision across the holidays.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me dguy@fleggoa.co.uk
Yours sincerely,

Mr D Guy

Assistant Principal